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Secondary Principal Board Report 
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Enrollment as of 6-14-17 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 Total 
F 40 37 33 40 37 31 35 253 
M 35 44 38 39 23 37 42 258 
Totals 75 81 71 79 60 68 77 511 

We held the Middle school end of the year party (May 19th) from 6-8:30.  Thank 
you so much for Ms. McNeil in planning such a successful event. 
 
Graduation was held on June 4th at 2:00 p.m.  Student selected speakers were 
Maci Surat, Tyler Raimann, Rachel Collins.  Overall, graduation was a beautiful 
event to celebrate the milestone achievements of our Class of 2017. 
 
Again this year, we had another successful “Reality Day” in which juniors became 
exposed to the realities of life.  Thank you for all the community volunteers and to 
Mr. Paula and Mr. Filla for organizing this wonderful event that was linked to our 
strategic plan. 
 
We had a great last day of school.  We had an abbreviated schedule that allowed all 
classes to take place.  We had a short awards ceremony that recognized the 
achievements of NRHEG this year.  We also recognized our retirees: ​Mrs. Flowers, 
Mrs. Dobberstein, Mrs. Bayerkohler, Mrs. Holmes, and Mr. Ellerbusch​.  It was hard 
to say goodbye to such wonderful staff members that have permanently left a mark 
on NRHEG schools. 
 
2017 Rankings 
https://www.usnews.com/education/best-high-schools/minnesota/districts/nrheg-sc
hool-district/nrheg-secondary-10508 
Nrheg Secondary is recognized in the National Rankings and earned a bronze 
medal. Schools are ranked based on their performance on state-required tests and 
how well they prepare students for college.  
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We had some of our new staff come to some of the end of the year in-service 
opportunities.  It was great to see them interact with our staff and we are so very 
excited to have them as part of our NRHEG team. 
 
Our clock system and some of our clocks have been replaced.  The new system will 
run our old wired system and our new wireless clocks.  As the wired clocks wear 
out, we will replace with wireless clocks.  We also added three strobe lights that we 
would activate during a lockdown in the Band and Choir rooms along with the Shop 
classroom as they are areas in which our public address system may not be heard 
in the event there is a need for a lockdown.  
 
  


